E. L. LeClerg, Esq.,

Biometrical Services,

Plant Industry Station,

BELTSVILLE,

Maryland,

U.S.A.

Prof. Sir Ronald Fisher 44 Storey's Way,

CAMBRIDGE,

England.

My dear Leclerg,

Thanks for your letter of March 24th. Your name is already on my mailing list though I have not sent out many offprints of interest in the field of agricultural statistics in recent years.

In statistical methodology I had rather hoped that the establishment of Biometrics as an international journal for this purpose would have enabled me from time to time to put my ideas before American readers. Rather more than a year ago I did submit a short article of this kind which will I believe appear in the March number which has not reached me, but I understand that it is to be followed by four other articles intended as a counterblast. I do not understand how the Journal can expect to attract serious contributions on these terms. Anyway, I hope you will look at it and form your own opinion.

Sincerely yours,